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The Real Estate Board of New York, representing over 16,000 owners, developers, managers, and brokers of 

real property in New York City, thanks you for the opportunity to submit testimony regarding short-term 

rentals. 

 

Although short-terms rentals appear to assist New Yorkers by supplementing incomes, REBNY feels they 

threaten the affordability, safety, and residential character of affected buildings, while disadvantaging law 

abiding hotel operators in New York City. According to Attorney General Eric Schneiderman, 72% of units 

used as private short-term rentals on Airbnb between January 1, 2010 and June 2, 2014 appeared to violate 

either the Multiple Dwelling Law (“MDL”) or other State and local laws restricting short-term rentals passed 

by the State in 2010.  In addition, the report also states that numerous short-term rental units appeared to 

serve as illegal hostels in 2013.  REBNY believes that the City and State should make every effort to uphold 

and enforce these laws that are protective of New Yorkers. 

 

The changes to the MDL restrict residential multiple dwelling use to permanent resident purposes, defined as 

being occupied by the same person or family for 30 or more consecutive days.  Any occupancy that does not 

meet this definition is required to comply with different and often stricter standards, including: building, fire 

and life safety, design, operational, and business reporting protocols.  These laws and requirements are in 

place to protect the general safety of those dwelling in these units, as well as to protect their neighbors.  

Circumventing these laws for individual gain may exacerbate emergency situations, create confusion, and 

potentially harm all tenants within that building. 

 

Additionally, permitting people transient hotel-like access in residential buildings where others have legally 

purchased or rented can create substantial safety problems within the building.  Without a vested interest in 

the building, the short-term tenants are more likely to run afoul of house rules, and the enforcement of those 

rules becomes extremely difficult.  Additionally, there is a tremendous amount of uncertainty regarding 

responsibility if the short-term tenant damages the building, violates a regulation, or willingly commits a 

crime.  Often buildings are communities where there is the security of knowing your neighbors and fellow 

tenants in the building.  Ignoring the MDL introduces destructive forces to those communities that may 

impair the welfare of New Yorkers. 

 

Finally, with the limited amount of affordable housing in the City, and the high demand for those units, we 

believe it is a poor use of a very limited resource to allow tenants of those units to defy State and local laws 

and rent the units at a market rate. 

 

Thank you again for the opportunity to comment.  We look forward to continuing our conversations with the 

Council to continue improving housing and safety throughout the City for all New Yorkers. 
























































































































































































































































































































































































































































